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Abstract: with the continuous development of reform and opening up, economic construction has achieved rapid development, at the 
same	time	also	appeared	in	the	society	all	sorts	of	ideas,	for	higher	vocational	students’	education	work	has	brought	some	impact	on	national	
security.	Under	 this	background,	how	to	better	develop	education	in	higher	vocational	colleges	through	the	content,	path	and	means	of	
national	security	education	has	become	a	new	topic,	this	thesis	fi	rstly	analyzed	the	current	situation	of	national	security	education	for	higher	
vocational students in our country and the necessity of national security education for higher vocational students, and then put forward a 
series	of	optimization	strategies,	It	is	hoped	that	the	quality	of	higher	vocational	national	security	education	can	be	eff	ectively	improved,	and	
students	can	be	better	integrated	into	society	to	make	due	contributions	to	social	construction	and	development.
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Introduction
At present, along with the improvement of our country’s comprehensive strength, our country’s national security is in an increasingly 

complex	and	severe	situation	coming	from	various	adverse	challenges	from	outside	factors.	As	an	 important	cornerstone	of	 the	future	
development of China’s socialist cause, higher vocational students are directly related to the security of the whole country whether their 
knowledge of national security is rich or not and whether their consciousness of resisting is strong. Therefore, it is urgent and important to 
strengthen the national security education of students in higher vocational colleges.

1. Analysis of the current situation of national security education for higher vocational students
National	security	education	aims	 to	make	higher	vocational	students	 realize	 the	 importance	of	safeguarding	national	security	by	

introducing the situation and thoughts of national security to them, so as to consciously pay more attention to national security. However, 
there	are	some	problems	in	 the	education	of	many	higher	vocational	colleges,	such	as	 insufficient	content,	unitary	 teaching	methods,	
backward	teaching	concepts,	and	unreasonable	structure	of	teachers,	leading	to	the	students’	insuffi		cient	in-depth	study	of	national	security	
knowledge. And most of the current vocational college students are the only child, family care is more, resulting in their lack of a certain 
sense	of	social	responsibility,	so	the	sense	of	national	security	is	weak.	In	this	case,	many	higher	vocational	students	are	more	passive	in	
learning	national	security	knowledge,	and	lack	initiative	and	enthusiasm	in	the	learning	process.	The	existence	of	these	problems	directly	
aff	ects	the	eff	ect	of	national	security	education	of	higher	vocational	students.

2. The necessity of national security education for higher vocational students
(1) The importance of national security education for vocational college students
First,	national	security	is	the	foundation	of	China’s	stable	development.	National	security	is	a	prerequisite	for	stability	and	development	

of	a	country,	nation	and	society.	At	present,	China	is	in	a	critical	period	of	comprehensively	deepening	reform.	If	we	want	to	better	meet	the	
requirements of economic development, we must raise our awareness of national security. Therefore, national security education for higher 
vocational	college	students	can	eff	ectively	enhance	their	national	security	awareness,	help	to	improve	the	ideological	and	moral	level	of	
students, and promote their healthy growth.

Second, higher vocational colleges are important positions for personnel training in China. Higher vocational colleges shoulder the 
heavy	responsibility	of	training	highly	qualifi	ed	skilled	talents.	National	security	education	for	higher	vocational	students	is	conducive	to	
cultivating	students’	patriotic	feelings	and	sense	of	social	responsibility,	and	improving	their	professional	and	practical	ability.

Thirdly,	at	present,	China	is	in	the	era	of	popularization	of	higher	education,	and	higher	vocational	education	occupies	an	important	
position	in	the	whole	education	system.	Strengthening	national	security	education	can	help	students	establish	correct	values	and	ideology,	
improve their overall quality and professional level, and also effectively improve the education level and quality of higher vocational 
colleges in China.

Fourthly, national security education for higher vocational college students is helpful to enhance their awareness of national defense 
and potential dangers.

(2) The impact on higher vocational students under the general environment
Globalization	trend	is	increasing,	China	has	entered	the	Internet	era,	any	country	in	the	world	has	a	move	will	immediately	spread	in	

every corner, therefore, in such a world with little privacy of information, as far as the students of higher vocational colleges, as one of the 
important parts of the Internet users, they accept constantly updated and alternating fresh information every day, They are good at accepting 
new	things,	good	at	communication,	it	is	because	of	this,	they	are	more	easily	exposed	to	a	lot	of	not	conducive	to	their	own	physical	and	
mental health development of the information content, the information content is slowly destroying the students to maintain the honor and 
safety	of	the	motherland	psychological	line	of	defense,	at	the	same	time,	it	also	increases	a	certain	diffi		culty	for	higher	vocational	national	
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security	education.	Based	on	this,	vocational	college	students’	national	security	education	must	be	placed	in	the	fi	rst	place,	actively	broaden	
the	path	of	education,	 increase	the	publicity	and	consolidation	of	 local	cultural	 ideas,	really	build	an	invincible	network	barrier,	strictly	
prevent	bad	information	from	taking	advantage	of.

(3)	Practical	signifi	cance	of	implementing	national	security	education
The	purpose	of	this	study	is	to	fi	nd	out	the	practical	problems	of	national	security	education	of	higher	vocational	students	at	the	present	

stage,	clarify	 the	main	 influencing	factors	of	national	security	education,	 improve	students’	national	security	awareness,	and	combine	
with	the	specifi	c	requirements	of	national	security	concept,	formulate	and	propose	implementable	optimization	measures,	so	as	to	build	a	
harmonious society and safeguard national security.

3. Based on the optimization strategy of national security education for higher vocational students
(1)	Seize	the	network	position	and	create	a	positive,	healthy	and	upward	network	environment
With	the	rapid	development	of	the	Internet,	 the	Internet	has	become	an	indispensable	part	of	people’s	life,	especially	for	vocational	

college students, who are increasingly dependent on the Internet. Therefore, in order to improve vocational college students’ awareness of 
national security, schools should make full use of the Internet to create a positive, healthy and upward network environment.

First,	 through	the	development	of	 the	theme	activities,	 let	 the	students	establish	the	right	values.	Schools	should	use	various	ways	
to	publicize	and	educate	students.	For	example,	during	the	National	Security	Education	Day,	some	themed	activities	can	be	organized	to	
publicize	the	knowledge	of	national	security.	For	example,	students	can	be	promoted	through	campus	radio	stations,	publicity	Windows,	
display	boards,	etc.,	so	that	they	can	actively	participate	in	the	day.

Second,	educational	activities	can	be	carried	out	through	new	media	platforms	such	as	wechat	offi		cial	account	and	Weibo.	When	using	
new media platforms to carry out educational activities, it is necessary to pay attention to the screening and review of information content, 
and	guide	higher	vocational	students	to	set	up	correct	values	and	world	outlook.	For	example,	some	information	related	to	national	security	
can	be	released	on	the	wechat	public	account	of	the	school.

Third,	organize	students	to	participate	in	network	security	knowledge	competition	activities.	When	carrying	out	the	network	security	
knowledge	competition,	it	 is	possible	to	interpret	the	rules	of	the	competition	and	conduct	relevant	training	for	students	to	carry	out	this	
activity,	so	that	students	can	learn	more	about	network	security	knowledge	and	information	content	in	the	competition,	and	improve	their	
national security awareness and level in this way.

Fourthly, strengthen the cultivation and training of teachers’ network literacy. As teachers in higher vocational colleges, they should 
fully	realize	the	infl	uence	and	importance	of	network	on	students	in	higher	vocational	colleges,	and	at	the	same	time,	they	should	master	
certain	knowledge	and	skills	of	network,	so	as	to	better	guide	students	in	higher	vocational	colleges	to	form	correct	values	and	world	views.	
Therefore, schools should strengthen the cultivation and training of teachers’ network literacy, and encourage teachers to participate in this 
work.

(2)	Optimize	the	way	of	national	security	education	for	students	in	higher	vocational	colleges	and	educate	them	in	an	all-round	way
First,	 the	curriculum	of	national	security	education	should	be	optimized	to	strengthen	teachers.	As	the	teachers	of	higher	vocational	

colleges,	according	to	the	actual	situation	of	 the	school,	combined	with	the	characteristics	of	higher	vocational	students,	 to	formulate	a	
reasonable	teaching	plan,	and	on	this	basis	to	strengthen	the	construction	of	teachers.	At	the	same	time,	the	teachers	of	higher	vocational	
colleges	should	strengthen	the	optimization	and	perfection	of	the	curriculum	of	national	security	education	according	to	the	new	problems	
and	new	ideas	emerging	in	the	current	society.	Only	in	this	way	can	students’	 ideological	and	moral	quality	and	legal	quality	be	better	
improved.

Secondly, we should use a variety of teaching methods. In higher vocational colleges, in order to improve students’ level of ideological 
and	political	education	and	national	security	education,	various	forms	of	teaching	can	be	adopted.	For	example,	integrating	national	security	
education	into	military	theory	courses,	taking	the	curriculum	as	the	carrier,	fl	exibly	penetrating	into	the	relevant	contents	of	national	security	
education,	and	enhancing	students’	awareness	of	potential	dangers	by	explaining	the	overall	national	security	concept,	 the	domestic	and	
foreign	security	situation	and	the	surrounding	security	environment	in	detail.	In	addition,	national	security	education	can	also	be	infi	ltrated	
into the process of professional literacy education, and the knowledge, awareness and skills needed to safeguard national security are 
constantly	transmitted	to	students	in	a	stepped	way,	so	as	to	enhance	students’	spirit	of	responsibility.

Thirdly,	national	security	education	should	be	carried	out	by	relying	on	campus	cultural	activities.	Campus	cultural	activities	have	
hidden educational value and function, and is also one of the main content sources of national security education. With the student union, 
the	Communist	Youth	League	and	other	school	student	organizations	at	all	levels	as	the	carrier,	the	national	security	education	into	various	
kinds of colorful campus cultural activities, such as science and technology academic festival, cultural and sports arts festival, theme class 
meeting, theme youth League day, community activities and other activities, such as the launch of all students theme speech competition, 
national	defense	knowledge	competition,	drama	performance,	etc.	Play	movies	with	national	security	as	the	theme,	so	as	to	fully	mobilize	
the	students’	active	initiative	to	participate	in	various	activities	in	the	form	of	these	students’	enjoyment,	and	improve	the	eff	ectiveness	and	
eff	ectiveness	of	national	security	education.

(3)	Actively	mobilize	various	forces	in	national	security	education	and	pay	attention	to	development	and	innovation
Higher	vocational	colleges	should	give	 full	play	 to	 the	 role	of	student	cadres’	self-management,	class	and	 league	organization	

construction,	 fully	mobilize	students’	subjective	 initiative	 in	 learning,	and	further	enhance	students’	self-learning	and	self-education	
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consciousness, which is more conducive to the in-depth implementation of national security education in the future.
First	of	all,	pay	attention	 to	model	mining	and	development.	College	students	are	a	dynamic	group,	and	 they	will	become	an	

indispensable	key	force	in	the	construction	of	socialist	country	and	the	promotion	of	social	stability	and	sustainable	development	in	the	
future.	Therefore,	higher	vocational	colleges	should	strive	 to	attract	and	encourage	outstanding	students	 to	 join	 the	Communist	Youth	
League	and	the	student	union,	so	that	they	can	be	as	familiar	with	and	understand	the	relevant	knowledge	of	all	aspects	of	national	security	
as	possible,	and	use	knowledge	 to	drive	practice,	so	 that	every	student	can	voluntarily	participate	 in	 the	activities	 related	 to	national	
security education. At the same time, constantly enhance the national security consciousness of student cadres, with a wealth of theoretical 
knowledge	to	nourish	their	spiritual	core,	so	that	 they	imperceptibly	aggregate	to	become	an	example	of	ordinary	students,	on	campus,	
within	the	class	to	create	a	harmonious	and	relaxed	learning	atmosphere,	and	then	drive	more	and	more	students	to	form	the	right	national	
security consciousness, construct a positive three-point system.

Secondly,	we	should	constantly	strengthen	the	construction	of	student	league	branch,	class	and	student	organization.	Vocational	league	
organizations	and	other	student	organizations	play	an	important	role	in	the	construction	of	campus	culture,	social	practice	and	voluntary	
service	activities.	Therefore,	vocational	colleges	should	strengthen	their	combing	and	construction	from	different	perspectives	such	as	
organizational	structure,	activity	implementation,	management	methods,	so	as	to	give	full	play	to	the	guiding	and	leading	role	of	relevant	
organizations	in	the	student	group.

(4)	Improve	the	evaluation,	examination	and	incentive	mechanism	of	national	security	education	for	students	 in	higher	vocational	
colleges

Vocational	students’	national	security	education	needs	 to	be	 implemented	 through	 the	construction	of	a	perfect	assessment	and	
incentive	mechanism.	On	the	one	hand,	it	is	necessary	to	combine	the	actual	situation	of	national	security	education	to	clarify	the	objectives	
of the construction of the assessment and incentive mechanism for vocational students’ national security education. On the other hand, on 
this	basis,	combined	with	the	specifi	c	content	and	requirements	of	national	security	education	work,	Constantly	optimize	and	innovate	the	
mechanism.	Specifi	cally,	 in	the	assessment	and	evaluation	system,	we	can	use	the	usual	homework,	fi	nal	examination,	examination	and	
other	ways	to	conduct	comprehensive	evaluation;	In	terms	of	the	incentive	mechanism,	we	can	use	the	methods	of	evaluating	the	best	and	
awarding	honorary	titles.	For	example,	students	with	excellent	performance	should	be	awarded	the	honorary	titles	of	“national	security	
education model” and “role model leader”. In addition, teachers should also pay attention to the process of assessment and evaluation of 
students,	so	as	to	fully	demonstrate	the	fairness	and	justice	of	education.

Conclusion
To	sum	up,	strengthening	national	security	education	is	a	 long-term	and	arduous	project.	In	order	to	improve	the	eff	ect	of	national	

security education for higher vocational students, higher vocational colleges must attach importance to stimulating students’ learning interest 
and	enthusiasm	in	the	teaching	process.	Teachers	should	combine	with	the	actual	situation	of	students	to	carry	out	teaching	activities.	At	
the	same	time,	in	order	to	better	promote	the	development	of	national	security	education,	we	should	also	pay	attention	to	the	evaluation	and	
incentive mechanism construction strategies, education and teaching means, methods of research, only in this way, in order to cultivate more 
professional	talents	in	line	with	national	standards	and	requirements,	students	can	achieve	the	internalization	of	national	security	education	
in	mind,	but	also	in	practice.	To	make	due	contributions	to	safeguarding	national	security.
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